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December 1, 2022

The Honorable John S. Edwards
Co-Chair, Judiciary Committee
Senate of Virginia

P.O. Box 1179

Roanoke, Virginia 24006-1179

The Honorable R. Creigh Deeds
Co-Chair, Judiciary Committee
Senate of Virginia

P.O. Box 5462

Charlottesville, Virginia 22905-5462

The Honorable Robert B. Bell
Chair, Courts of Justice Committee
Virginia House of Delegates

2309 Finch Court

Chariottesville, VA 22911

Robyn M. de Socio
Executive Secretary
Compensation Board
P.O. Box 710
Richmond, VA 23218

Dear Chairs Edwards, Deeds, Bell, and Ms. de Socio:

JUDICIAL INFORMATIO " TZCHNOL
MICHAEL J. RIGGS . DIREv iwR

JUDICIAL SERVICES
PAUL F. DELOSH, DIRECTOR

LEGAL RESEARCH
STEVEN L. DALLE MURA, DIRECTOR

LEGISLATIVE & PUBLIC RELATIONS
ALISA W. PADDEN, DIRECTOR

MAGISTRATE SERVICES
JONATHAN E. GREEN, DIRECTOR

Virginia Code § 17.1-507 provides that no additional circuit court judge shall be
authorized or provided for any judicial circuit until the Judicial Council has made a
study of the need for such additional circuit court judge and reports its findings and
recommendations. In 2017, the Executive Committee of the Judicial Council adopted
the National Center for State Courts' report and recommendations contained in the 2017
Virginia Judicial Workload Assessment Reporr. Based on the recommendations made in
the Report, the number of judicial positions in the circuits authorized in Va. Code §
17.1-507 was amended and became effective July 1, 2018. In addition, the General
Assembly authorized one new circuit court judgeship in the Thirty-First Judicial

Circuit of Virginia, effective July 1,

2022.

No study was conducted in 2022 regarding the need for new circuit court
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judgeships. The Judicial Council does not recommend the authorization of new circuit
court judgeships but encourages the filling of the current and announced authorized
judicial vacancies as set forth in the enclosed document.

With best wishes, | am,
Very truly yours,

A R

Kar! R. Hade
KRH:jrs

Enclosure






